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Hello Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

   Its that time again to share with you what God is doing here in Guyana! God is so 

good! There is true joy in serving Jesus! We are working hard at loving these people 

and teaching them the importance of living a separated Christian life, changing their 

home environments to one that will please the Lord, training our people to reach the 

world for Jesus, starting right here in Guyana first. 

Acts 1:8 “But ye shall receive power, after that the Holy Ghost is come upon you: 

and ye shall be witnesses unto Me both in Jerusalem, and in all Judaea, and in 

Samaria, and unto the uttermost part of the earth.” We had our second Missions 

Conference in May. Ever since our first Mission Conference last year, we picked up 

our first missionary in the Philippines; the people are faithful at giving. We have a 

large number that goes out soul winning with us now each week. They take tracts 

home every week and pass them out. Our numbers are growing! It brings joy to our 

hearts when new people come to church and when we say “Did someone invite you?” 

and they say a church members name! We are praising the Lord at the spiritual 

growth and unity within our church family.  

     Mid June was our last Lighthouse4Kidz Program for the summer. It runs during 

the school year, so it will start back up in September. The kids had a great time this 

past year: learned lots of Bible Stories, sang lots of songs, BIBLE MEMORY was the 

biggest and most important thing, and played tons of great action games, and snacks! 

This class was on Wednesday nights and required my wife, and 6 other workers. Next 

year we will add a worker or two; with more kids coming, it is needed to run smoothly 

and effectively. 

CHILDREN’S HOME NEWS: 

No new children; but Junior sure is doing great! And he is all boy! 
Prayer Requests: Upcoming Jr and Teen Camps; Continued Church Growth; for Chris and some 

important decisions; Our 2 adopted boys and their health; Wisdom; a family whose 17 yr old son 

was hit by a car and died; 89 year old Granny’s family...she went home to be with the Lord; 

Kimberly as her pregnancy nears the end. 

Praises: Safety, Good Health, Souls saved, Great mission conference, all of our supporting 

churches and individuals who help make this work 

possible! 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

                   

 

 

    Lighthouse of Hope 

Below: The father’s of our church 

showing their gift for Father’s Day. 

 

In closing, we THANK YOU for all that 

you do for us. Please know that we ap-

preciate you and pray for you! Anyone 

interested in a Missions Trip please con-

tact us! Would love to have you come 

visit! God bless you!  
           Serving Jesus Together With You, 

 

                   Bro Ray and Kim Boltz  

Below: 89 year old Granny went home to be 

with the Lord. We visited her weekly nearly 2 

years bedridden like this. 


